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IMPORTANT DATES 
Aug 

Fri 12  Year 1 Assembly 

  Young Writers’ Workshop 

Mon 15 Book Fair Books Arrive 

  Science Week 

  Feast of Assumption 

Tue 16 Lunchtime Science Investigations 

  Towards Adulthood Parent Meeting Year 6 6-7pm 

Wed 17 Assumption Mass 

Thur 18 Leonardo Day Pre Primary - Year 3 

Fri 19  General Assembly 

  Engineers visit for spaghetti bridge building in Year 5  

St Mary’s Catholic Primary School 
Newsletter 

Dear Parents, Students and Friends, 
This being my last newsletter, I take this opportunity to congratulate staff, students and parents on how well all work 
together to develop the positive and successful learning environment at St Mary’s.  I thank all for their support of me in 
my work in leading St Mary’s school for the past four and a half years.  This is indeed a most welcoming and engaged 
community and it has been a true joy and delight to come to work here each day.  I take great pride and satisfaction in 
all that we have achieved together at St Mary’s.  I carry with me many happy and fond memories.  Thanks to the staff, 
current staff and those who have moved on, for their dedicated work to ensure strong outcomes for all students and for 
their collaboration and support for each other.  Thank you to all parents for your support; in particular, thank you to the 
School Board members and the P & F Executive members with whom I have worked.  And, finally, thank you to the    
students at St Mary’s - for the joy and energy you bring in to school each day and for your determination, persistence, 
hard work, can-do attitude and friendship. 
To all at St Mary’s, I wish you every success and happiness into the months ahead.  May the wonderful St Mary’s       
community continue to thrive and grow.  God bless to all and may God be with you on the journey. 
Maureen Tully 
Principal 
 
SHORT TERM PRINCIPALSHIP 
I leave the leadership of the school in the very capable hands of Ms Brown and Mr Priest who have been appointed as 
short-term Co-Principals at St Mary’s from 15 August to 19 August. 
 
WELCOME MR CRONIN 
Mr Paul Cronin visited St Mary’s on Tuesday morning to meet staff and students and for handover.  Paul also attended 
the School Board Meeting on Monday night.  I wish Paul every success as he takes over the Principalship of St Mary’s 
from Monday 22 August.  I am sure all in our community will welcome Paul to our school. 
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Vision Statement 
 

 

HOLY YEAR OF MERCY PRAYER 

Lord, Jesus Christ, You have taught us to be merciful 

like the heavenly Father, and have taught us that whoever sees 

you, sees God.  Show us your face so that we may be saved.  

Amen 

Feast of St Mary MacKillop of the Cross 
Mary MacKillop was born in Melbourne in 1841 and died in Sydney on 8 August 1909.  She took the religious name 
Mary Of the Cross. Responding to the isolation of colonial families, she pioneered a new form of religious life to  
provide education for these children.  She and her sisters shared the life of the poor and itinerant, offering special care 
to destitute women and children.  She is remembered for her eagerness to discover God’s will in all things, for her 
charity in the face of calumny, and for her abiding trust in God’s providence. 

 

Holy God, source of all goodness, you show us in Mary MacKillop a woman of faith who lived by the power of the 

cross. Teach us to embrace what she pioneered: new ways of living the Gospel that respect and defend the human 

dignity of all in our land. We make this prayer in Jesus’ name.  Amen. 

http://www.stmarysbunbury.wa.edu.au


 
HPE NEWS 
St Mary’s CPS 60 Minute Challenge 
This will be held on Friday 9 September from 4.30pm – 
5.30pm. 
 
Athletics 
Our annual Athletics Carnival for Pre Primary to Year 6 will 
be held on Friday 16 September.  Parents who are         
available to assist with running the Carnival can email me 
on:  alberti.tino@cathednet.wa.edu.au  
 
Eagles Cup 
A decision to cancel last Monday’s fixture of Eagles Cup 
was made by the organisers.  Once they have issued a new 
fixture a copy will be sent home. 
 
Towards Adulthood 
Towards Adulthood is a human sexuality program run for 
Year 6 students by Mrs Kirsten Italiano.  She will present 
the workshop on Wednesday 7 September at St Mary’s 
CPS.  A Parent Meeting for Year 6 parents will be held on 
Tuesday 16 August in the MPR room commencing at 6pm.  
Kirsten will inform parents of the content of the workshop 
and answer any questions parents may have.  
 

STUDENT AWARDS 

SCHOOL NEWS 

YEAR 1 Seton Do Aaron Joseph   

YEAR 2 Baylee Brand Alek Liaros   

YEAR 3 Lucas Pedrochi Jherick Babasa   

YEAR 4 Koby Drage-Edwards Amy Hunter   

YEAR 5 Aidin Williams Caitlyn Hebbend   

YEAR 6 Alexander Ierace Jack Di Lallo   

A.R. 50% Maya Lubcke Aidin Williams   

A.R. 75% Bridie Kelly Lily Bott Ashleen Moore Lorenzo Fimognari 

A.R. 100% Nick O’Brien Carl McIntyre   

PHYS ED 50km Ranee Cross Harry Jones   

We are looking for a few Pre Primary - 

Year 3 parent volunteers to help us on 

the morning of Thursday 18 August for 

Leonardo Day.  The Pre Primary to 

Year 3 students will be delving into the 

world of Science with a variety of fun 

and engaging activities. Please email me 

if you are able to help with supervision! 

Bec Murray 

murray.rebecca@cathednet.wa.edu.au 



VACSWIM 
Enrol now for VacSwim October school holiday swimming lessons.  It is important for every child to learn to 
swim properly and develop essential water safety skills.  VacSwim October school holiday swimming lessons are 
run by instructors who teach children the skills to be confident swimmers and safe in the water.  To enrol or find 
out more visit education.wa.edu.au/swimming.     Enrolments close on Monday 29 August. 
 
P & F KINDERGARTEN FUNDRAISER 
Chalk, Parent Direct and Educational Experience Toy    Catalogues have been sent home with children from    Kindy 
to Year 2 to help you with your Christmas shopping!   Every order (no matter how big or small) helps out our 
school.   There are extra catalogues and order forms available in the school office if anyone else is interested.    
Orders are due back by Friday 2 September 2016. 
Anita Logiudice and Denica Gibbs 
 
SCHOOL CARE STUDENT INSURANCE 
All students at St Mary’s are covered by Catholic Church Insurance Limited 24 hours per day, 7 days per week no 
matter where the child is.  Catholic Church Insurance cover for costs not covered by Medicare and has scheduled 
rebates for certain fractures and injuries.  All claims can now be done online here: http://ccinsurance.org.au/
Insurance/Pages/schoolcare-information.aspx.  Please contact the school office if you require assistance or a paper 
claim form. 
 
RELAY FOR LIFE 
St Mary's children have entered the Relay For Life 2016!  It is a 24 hour carnival style event that raises money and 
awareness for Cancer.  An information session will be held at Dot’s Place, 62 Forrest Ave on Thursday 11 August at 
5.30pm.  Online registrations are $20 for children and $40 for adults if registration is completed during the Early 
Bird Special.  Many Thanks. 
Lara Hebbend 
Relay For Life Bunbury 
Chairperson 
 
MOVIE NIGHT 
A huge thanks to the families of St Mary’s for supporting the Movie Night.  It looked like much fun was had by   
everyone!  $631.00 was raised that would go towards P & F fundraising efforts, well done! 
Year 2 Families 

Sustainability News - 

Recycle your Dental Hygiene 

Products  

Our Year Four Class collect 

old dental hygiene products to 

be recycled.  Items include 

toothbrushes, toothpaste 

tubes, caps, floss containers 

and plastic outer packaging materials (from 

toothbrushes/floss).  

By placing your recyclable products in the  

special bin located in the Year Four Class, new products are able to be produced.  These 

include items such as pencil cases, picture frames and clip boards!  They also go through 

a process of palletising and from here new products such as pavers/tiles can be made. 

Next time you go to throw out your empty dental hygiene products, please remember to 

bring them to school to be recycled and help our environment by reducing the amount of 

landfill.  Thank you! 

http://www.education.wa.edu.au/swimming
http://ccinsurance.org.au/Insurance/Pages/schoolcare-information.aspx
http://ccinsurance.org.au/Insurance/Pages/schoolcare-information.aspx


CONGRATULATIONS 
Congratulations to Mary Grace and Rob Tisdell on the birth of a baby boy, Benjamin Bob - a little brother for     
Jaymie. 
 
FIRST RECONCILIATION 
Thank you to the Year 3 parents and students who attended Tuesday evening’s First Reconciliation parent      
evening.  Thank you to Megan Turpin and Helen Brown who facilitated the evening and to Fr Vittorio for his     
support.  Fr Abraham is currently on leave.  The First Reconciliation Commitment Mass is on Sunday 21 August at 
10am at the Cathedral.  Students will celebrate their First Reconciliation on Tuesday evening, 30 August, at 6pm at 
the Cathedral. 
 
THANK YOU 
Thank you to Mr Ken Moon who has been looking after our school grounds while Darren Beauglehole has been on 
annual leave.  Darren returns on Wednesday 17 August. 



 



 



 

COMMUNITY NEWS 


